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2 South Main Street 2nd Floor Pleasantville, NJ 08232
Telephone: 609.485.0153	Fax: 609.485.0067


Healthcare Subcommittee Minutes
2-13-20

Members Attending:

Alan Beatty	Sherwood Taylor      Myrna Keklak	   Regina Pryor         William DeJesus   Fran Kuhn

Medical Assistant Incumbent Worker
The meeting began at 2:04 pm.  WDB Executive Director began the meeting by discussing current efforts to establish an incumbent worker training contract with Atlanticare Health Services for Medical Assistants.  Mr. Kuhn discussed the process that is currently in place to use WIOA funding for incumbent worker training.  Under current law, the workforce development board is permitted to expend 20% of WIOA funds for incumbent worker training.  This training must be used for a demonstrated need by the employer to increase its competitive edge or address a documented need supported by current labor demands.  Alan Beatty continued this discussion asking about the timing and scheduling of the program.  The discussion then expanded to the use of apprenticeship for training purposes and what constitutes an apprenticeship versus a USDOL registered apprenticeship.  Sherwood Taylor stated that he was currently involved with a scaling apprenticeship program as part of a larger consortium under the Department of Education, but progress is slow and cumbersome because of bureaucratic requirements.  

Alan Beatty expressed interest in creating an apprenticeship program for boiler operators, possibly identifying several healthcare providers who have similar needs and creating a program to develop and support that job title.  Fran Kuhn expressed concern that all of the work processes currently listed under US DOL for apprenticeships are three to four years in length.  He stated that he would send the work process listing to Alan.  The committee established a target of creating a viable work process for the boiler operator within the next six months.    

Certified Nursing Assistant:

Executive Director Fran Kuhn discussed current plans to establish a community work experience program in the Meadowview Nursing Home in order to allow interested recipients of public assistance to shadow employed CNA’s of the nursing home in their daily duties.  The intent is to provide an informed experience for those customers who are interested in receiving training and certification in the CNA (Certified Nursing Assistant) occupation.  Mr. Kuhn explained that he had held a meeting with Michelle Savage, the nursing home administrator, to discuss the possibility, but had been unable to proceed further.  Sherwood Taylor expressed concern that the activity may not be permitted by the Department of Nursing because of regulatory prohibitions.  Action is to attempt contact with Michelle to determine whether it is permissible to continue with this project or whether alternatives need to be considered.

Sterile Processing and Pharmacy Technician:

Alan Beatty discussed the hospital need for increasing number of pharmacy technicians and is interested in expanding the certification and skills of current technicians.  Hospital interest is in establishing certified techs that can mix compounds in IVs and become more involved in pharmaceutical compounding.  Sherwood Taylor stated that Atlantic Cape will be starting a new Pharmacy Tech class for the fall at the hospital’s request.  The need for expanding the certification for this job title and the additional job skills is something that can be addressed through enhancement of the current pharmacy technician curriculum.

Shore-Radiology Program:

[bookmark: _GoBack]Myrna Keklak of Atlantic Cape Community College provided an overview of the medical training provided by the college.  She stated and Alan confirmed that the radiology program has an excellent relationship with Shore Medical.  She also presented that the Nursing AAS degree has been reduced from 73 to 67 credits. (see the attached summary for more information)  Ms. Keklak also discussed education and accreditation related to Health Information Technology, Medical Lab Technician and Respiratory Therapy.  There was also a discussion that the youth services representatives should be invited to the next meeting of the healthcare committee to include them in the discussions regarding employment and career opportunities that the field presented.  After further discussion of training opportunities, Alan stated that he would talk with his team then get back to Myrna to address ways that the hospital and the college can work together.

The next meeting is scheduled for April 14, 2020 at this location.

Meeting adjourned 3:30.

Respectfully submitted,



Francis F. Kuhn
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